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RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
REPORT TO POLICY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE 

   Agenda Item No 14 
 meeting date:  20 NOVEMBER 2018 
 title: VOTER ID PILOT 
 submitted by:  CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
 principal author:  MARSHAL SCOTT 
 
1 PURPOSE OF REPORT 

1.1 To inform Committee of the Council being selected to be a Voter ID pilot for the local 
elections next May 2019. 

2 BACKGROUND 

2.1 At the end of September we were approached by the Cabinet Office to ask if we could 
assist them and the Minister for the Constitution (Chloe Smith) with their aim to eventually 
implement Voter ID nationally in the most successful manner. 

2.2 They would particularly welcome Ribble Valley stepping forward to be a pilot.  We would 
broaden the coverage of pilots and our participation would ensure that our characteristics 
and the needs of our voters are reflected in the Electoral Commission and Cabinet Office 
Evaluations.  These evaluations will inform the decision on how Voter ID will eventually be 
implemented. 

2.3 They confirmed that any additional costs incurred by the Council through being a pilot will 
be fully reimbursed. 

3 WHAT BEING A PILOT ENTAILS 

3.1 The Cabinet Office’s key milestones are set out in Annex A but the most pressing element 
which must be agreed before the end of December is the voter ID we would use in Ribble 
Valley for the forthcoming elections.  The Voter ID Pilot for Ribble Valley will be a mixture of 
photo and non-photo ID.  Put simply voters before being allowed to vote will have to 
produce either: 

One item of photo ID or  

Two items of non-photo ID 

3.2 Annex B shows ID used at Bromley and Gosport Councils in May 2018.  I am assured we 
will have some flexibility to design a pilot that is as voter friendly as it can be for Ribble 
Valley voters. 

3.3 Clearly once the Voter ID has been agreed and the Order made communication and 
publicity will be critical to the success of the Pilot and detailed plans are already being 
drawn up to ensure this happens. 

4 RISK ASSESSMENT 

4.1 The approval of this report may have the following implications: 

 Resources -  Any additional costs arising from the Voter ID Pilot will be met by the 
Cabinet Office. 
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 Technical, Environmental and Legal – To enable the Pilot to go ahead the Cabinet Office 
will prepare a separate Order for each Pilot which must be signed by the Minister. 

 Political - We will have to ensure that all voters are clear regarding the ID requirements 
needed to allow voters to be issued with a ballot paper at the elections in May 2019. 

 Reputation – There is a risk that if voters are unable to vote they blame the Council. 

 Equality and Diversity – The ID prescribed will hopefully ensure that no particular section 
of the community is discriminated against.  

5 CONCLUSION 

5.1 The Cabinet Office have approached the Council to help them in designing a national 
scheme for the use of Voter ID at Elections.  This is an opportunity to help produce a 
scheme that takes into account issues raised based upon our particular demographics. 
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